

## Town of Glastonbury

2155 MAIN STREET • P.O. BOX 6523 • GLASTONBURY, CT 06033-6523 • (860) 652-7500 FAX (860) 652-7505

100 478

Richard J. Johnson Town Manager

January 29, 2018

Daniel M. Laub, Esquire Cuddy & Feder LLP 445 Hamilton Avenue, 14<sup>th</sup> Floor White Plains, NY 10601

Re:

Proposed Wireless Telecommunications Tower Facility

63 Woodland Street, Glastonbury, CT

FEB 2 2018 Connecticut Siting Council

## Dear Attorney Laub:

This letter is written concerning the Public Hearing held by the Siting Council on Thursday, January 11, 2018 concerning the communications tower proposed for 63 Woodland Street in Glastonbury. As presented at the hearing, the Town of Glastonbury is requesting two considerations. First, that the Town be able to install public safety communications equipment on the new structure at no cost to the community. I understand that you will need to review specifics and we are prepared to discuss with your technical team accordingly. On a preliminary basis, the following potential equipment is identified: three transmit/receive radios, microwave link, steel equipment shelter, and generator.

Second, by unanimous vote of the Glastonbury Town Council, a mono-pine structure is requested. At the hearing, Chairman Stein requests that you provide options for the Town to review and consider.

Please send such information to me directly. The Town Council might ask that you and members of your project team attend a Council meeting to discuss mono-pine options. Many thanks. Should you have any questions, please let me know.

Richard J. Johnson Town Manager

RJJ/sal

cc: Melanie Bachman, Executive Director, Connecticut Siting Council